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2012 marked Frontlines 25th anniversary!  It was a time of 
commemorating our past achievements and dreaming for the 
future:  Celebrating many successes while facing a great many 
changes and challenges. 
 
We took major strides in securing charitable status under our new 

entity, and finalizing our new identity as Weston Frontlines Centre.  
We hired an interim, Angela Carter, in the summer to cover the 

maternity leave of Kristy Opoku our executive director. 
 
Front Burner Soul Food completed the pilot phase and was officially launched as a program 
in the spring. It already has grown by leaps and bounds. 
 
Frontlines partnership with HopeWorks Connections, permitting us to expand our programs 
to include artistic and youth development programming, continued to grow.  A joint 
advisory board with representation from Frontlines and HopeWorks was struck to oversee 
the implementation of the memorandum of understanding in areas of programming and 
fundraising. 
 
We continued to strengthen our 
financial base through individual, 
corporate and foundation donors. 
 
Bricks and mortar: the Facilities Committee volunteers provided hands on support to 
renovate the Frontlines building area and build a small office space to accommodate two 
staff near the building entrance.  The Property Development Committee continued to meet 
with the Habar committee at Weston Park Baptist Church to vision and plan.  A 
strengthening relationship with Metrolinx, along with discussions with potential partner 
organizations make this dream more and more a reality. 
 
We held our first Annual General Meeting as Weston Frontlines Centre in October 2012 and 
published our first Annual Report. 
 
In celebration of our 25th anniversary a concert was held in October 2012.  Performers 
included bands, singers, the TC3 choir and spoken word artists.  Frontlines’ Annual Dinner 
in April also highlighted this amazing landmark for Frontlines and the impact that Frontlines 
has had in the lives of children and youth.  We welcomed a record number of guests and 
supporters, including all local political representatives. 
These are just a few of the highlights of 2012 for Frontlines. 
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Abigail Moriah, 
Chair 

 Kristy Opoku, 
Executive Director 

OUR STAFF TEAM 

I love Frontlines because...I have fun and we make good food! 
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Angela Carter 

Interim Executive Director 
C. Denise Gillard 
Director of Programming 

Felix Opoku 
Youth Program Coordinator 
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Richard Graham 

Youth Program Coordinator  
(CrossRoads and Youth on 
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Joel Reid 
Program Assistant 
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Program Assistant 

Sondra Langille 
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And Jacob Coy  

Program Assistant  
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OUR BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 

 

 Abigail Moriah, Chair 
 Natalie Davey, Past Chair 
 Wendy Struve, Treasurer 
 Sari Jn Francois, Secretary 
 Alan Davey 

 Matthew Eubank 
 Mieke Geldart 
 Linda Skala 
 Diana Stapelton 
 Wendy Struve 
 Dave Watkins 

 

 

 

 

I love Frontlines because... “It’s like my home” 
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Revenue at a Glance Expenses at a Glance 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

2012 

in 
numbers 

# of interns: 

7 

# program 
visits: 

3,437 

# children 
served: 

541 

# youth 
served: 

358 

Daily Ave. 
summer 
program 

attendance: 

91 

# meals 
served: 

4,768 

# of 
volunteers: 

30 



2012 Programming 
 

 CrossRoads Boys 
 Strong Man Fitness 
 Strong Man Football 

 Soul Food cooking and Fitness 
 Snack & Chat in partnership with Urban Arts 
 The Journey 
 Homework Club in Partnership with McCauley 
 Girl’s Club 
 RYSE in partnership with The HopeWorks Connection 

 Youth on the Move 
 Youth Drop In 
 Kids Drop in 
 Summer Programming including Stage Crew in partnership with 

The HopeWorks Connection 

 

 

I love Frontlines because ... “we get to go on adventures” 



Our Mission 
Frontlines addresses the pressing needs of Weston’s 
children and youth, engaging them with a Christian 

Presence.  We foster and restore wellness and 
respect among our diverse neighbours by building 
relationships and providing programs that address 

the whole child. 
 

Our Vision 
OUR VISION… the Weston community is a place 

of peace and wholeness, where children and youth 
experience safety and true value. 

 

Our Values 
1) We believe that RELATIONSHIPS enable us to address the deeper 

needs of our children, youth and their families and are based on our 
Christian principles, demonstrating grace and promoting mercy. 

2) SERVING THE WHOLE CHILD we believe means meeting the 
spiritual, emotional, intellectual, and physical needs of each child and 
youth. 

3) BUILDING COMMUNITY means encouraging a safe, peaceful 
neighbourhood, inviting in volunteers to be a vital part of the 
ministry, we believe this enriches Frontlines as well as their lives. 

4) We believe that STEWARDSHIP means that we are committed to 
managing all financial and other resources (including partnerships) 
faithfully, ethically, and with integrity. 

5) We believe RESPONSIVENESS is central to meeting the needs of 
our community. We commit to being sensitive, aware and responsive 
to the needs of our children and youth; having the eyes to see 
opportunities to serve. 

6) We embrace JUSTICE 
AND 
RECONCILIATION to 
create reconciliation in 
our community and 
bring justice to the lives 
of our children and 
youth. 

THANK 

YOU!!! 


